Minutes
Town of Lashburn
Budget Meeting

March 20, 2024

A Budget Meeting of the Council of the Town of Lashburn was held in Council
Chambers on Wednesday March 20, 2024.

Present

Call to Order

Purpose

2024-038
Budget

2024-039
Cost of Living
Increase

2024-040
GFL Environmental

2024-041
Tendered Account

2024-042
Adjournment

Mayor Steven Turnbull, Councilors Laura Bowman, Vaughn Bellin, Leonard
Lapierre, Catlin Poirier, and Town Manager Brad McKenzie.

A quorum being present, Mayor Steven Turnbull called the meeting to order at 6:35
p.m.

The meeting was called to discuss the proposed Budget.
Carried

Moved by Poirier, Seconded by Lapierre, that: the 2024 Budget, attached and
forming part of these minutes, be approved as presented.

Carried
Moved by Bellin, Seconded by Poirier, that: the cost of living raise of three per cent
rounded to ten, be given to all permanent full-time staff, with the exception of Kara
Hemsley whose wage will increase to $30/hour, effective March 31, 2024.

Carried
Moved by Bowman, Seconded by Bellin, that: Administration be directed to
approach GFL Environmental to enter into a one-year extension of the current
contract at the current rate.

Carried

Moved by Lapierre, Seconded by Poirier, that: Administration transfer $400,000
from the tendered bank account to reserves.

Carried
Moved by Bowman, seconded by Poirier: that we now adjourn at 8:25 p.m.

Carried

Mayor

Administrator



